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OS: 130 • GR: TF 034 173 • 8.00ha 
(19.80 acres) • Freehold 1996 
Habitat type: Wetland/Grassland 

The reserve is situated on the south 
side of the minor road between Little 
Bytham and Witham-on-the-Hill. The 
entrance is on a curve in the road. A 
short length of farm track leads to the 
reserve car park (GR: TF 034 172). There 
is no access along the margin near the 
road. 

Gift from Mr RA Stanton. The area was 
formerly a sand pit and is a gift from the 
former owner for use as a nature 
reserve. The primary interest in its 
present form is ornithological.  

After becoming a nature reserve in 
1996, work initially focused on major 
landscaping and stabilisation of the 
previous quarry edges. 

A policy of ‘letting nature take its 
course’ has followed with the quarried 
land being gradually  reclaimed, aided 
by early planting of many hundreds of 
trees and shrubs. A mosaic of habitats 
has resulted with areas of grassland, 
gorse, hawthorn/bramble and some 
marshier patches. 

Whilst the reserve has, in the past, 
been most visited for birds, the 
grassland areas include many common 
spotted and some bee orchids as well as 
a variety of other plants. Butterflies, 
dragonflies and damselflies can be 
frequent at certain times of the year, 
and normally there is evidence of 
sightings of mammals including deer, 
fox and stoat. 

Birds still represent a major attraction 
of the reserve, although the bird hide 

has unfortunately been removed due to 
repeated vandalism. Over 50 species 
are seen each year with breeding birds 
including chiffchaff, willow warbler, 
whitethroat, green woodpecker, little 
grebe and others. 

Little egret is now a regular visitor, 
fieldfares and redwings flood in during 
winter, red kites routinely visit with 
excellent views, and kingfisher, 
woodcock, oystercatcher and lesser 
whitethroat have all been seen in the 
last two years.  

Management activities have focused on 
controlling the spread of certain species 
to keep the grassland areas open and 
maintaining the variation of the reserve 
habitats. Grazing through cattle and 
sheep as well as mechanical work has 
been employed to achieve these 
results. 

Work planned for 2019 and 2020 is 
targeted at continuing to maintain the 
habitat diversity and to re-create the 
muddier feeding edges of the lake 
which in the past have attracted many 
wader species during the autumn 
particularly.  

Please note: The circular route shown 
on the following page has become 
“scrubbed over” - the intention is to 
reinstate this, but this may take until 
2020.  
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